

Melbourne

25th September, 1951

The Hon. L. W. Galvin, M.L.A., Parliament House, MELBOURNE. C.1.

Dear Mr. Galvin,

With further reference to your interview on behalf of the Bendigo City Historical Society (Secretary, Mr. E. Hayward, Specimen Hill Road, Bendigo) relative to the use, by the Society, of the old Police Barracks for the display of a Historical Museum in November next, and in continuation of my letter of the 20th July last, I desire to inform you that the Education Department, which is using the building for school purposes, has advised in the matter as follows:

"The Education Department finds it necessary to continue to use the old Police Barracks as an Art room.

The provision of prefabricated classrooms at this school will not affect the decision so far as the use of this building is concerned."

Yours faithfully,

6 y Byme

(P.T.Byrnes)
MINISTER OF PUBLIC WORKS.

the use of this bui